NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
	Town of Middletown, New York


	NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held before the Town Board of the Town of Middletown at the Middletown Town Hall, located at 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville, NY 12455, on the 10th day of June, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. for the purpose of conducting a hearing upon a proposal to establish the Halcottsville Sewer District (“Sewer District”) as hereinafter described at which time and place said Town Board will consider such proposal and hear all persons interested in the subject thereof concerning the same. The public will also have remote access to the public hearing as part of the Town’s COVID-19 response plan using the following Zoom Meeting link or dial in phone number and conference ID:

Topic: Halcottsville Public Hearing

Time: July 8, 2020 06:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

Join by Zoom Meeting Link: 

https://zoom.us/j/99163668612?pwd=YWpOdkdSQUlrYzhnYW1Eb1lFSTVQUT09

Join by phone: 1-929-205-6099

Meeting ID: 991 6366 8612

Password: 117891
	
	The general boundaries of the proposed Sewer District are as follows: those properties located in the Hamlet of Halcottsville delineated on the proposed Service Area Map on file with the Town Clerk. A copy of the Service Area Map will be made available for public inspection on the Town’s website in advance of the public hearing. A copy of the Service Area Map is also available at the Town Clerk’s Office during normal business hours for the purpose of inspection or procurement by interested persons. 

	The improvements proposed to be made are as follows: the operation and maintenance of a sewage collection system and pump station together with a sewer main transporting the sewage to the Margaretville Wastewater Treatment Plant. The Engineer's Report and Plan are on file with the Town Clerk.

	The costs of forming the district and designing, permitting and constructing the infrastructure are funded by New York City pursuant to the Community Wastewater Management Program. The Town will not incur any expense in the formation of the proposed Sewer District and the construction of the public improvements (i.e., sewer collection and treatment system) to be constructed within the Sewer District. During the process to form the Sewer District, the Town Board reserves the right to modify the boundaries of the proposed district to address the concerns raised during the public comment period and to serve the best interest of the Town. 


	The estimated cost of hook-up fees is zero and a detailed explanation of the annual operation and maintenance costs to residential and non-residential users is on file with the Town Clerk. If the Town Board, after the public hearings, determines to proceed with the Sewer District formation, the Town Board resolution establishing the District will be subject to a permissive referendum. The Town Board reserves the right to mandate a referendum. 

By Order of the Town Board

Dated:	June 10th, 2020
	

Patricia F. Kelly
      						Town Clerk
                          				Town of Middletown
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